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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of the Withdrawal of   )  
Tariff for Retail Services Pursuant to  )  File No. XE-2012-0137  
Section 392.461 RSMo 2010  ) Tariff No. YX-2012-0204 

 
 

STAFF MOTION 
 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and 

for its Motion states: 

1. On August 28, 2011, §392.461 was enacted by H.B. 338, allowing 

regulated telecommunications companies to elect a waiver of the requirement that 

they offer retail services to residential or business end users only through tariff. 

The new law allows companies to withdraw such tariffs upon written notice to the 

Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”), but requires the company to 

publish generally available retail prices on a website.  

 2. On November 1, 2011, Verizon Enterprise Solutions, LLC notified the 

Commission of its withdrawal of its Tariff No. 4, to be effective December 1, 2011. The 

Company noted the address of the website on which its rates, terms and conditions 

available. 

3. The Staff has reviewed the Notice, and finds that it comports with the 

Commission’s Rules concerning the withdrawal of tariffs (the thirty-day notice in 4 CSR 

240-3.545(18)) and the provisions of §392.461. 

WHEREFORE, the Staff moves that the Commission allow the withdrawal of the 

above-referenced tariff to take effect by operation of law, after which this matter may be 

closed without further action.  
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Respectfully submitted, 

 
Colleen M. Dale 
Senior Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 31624 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-4255 (Telephone) 
cully.dale@psc.mo.gov 

 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 29th day of 
November, 2011. 
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M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
 
To:  Missouri Public Service Commission Official Case File 
  Tariff File No. YX-2012-0204  
  Case No. XE-2012-0137 
 
From:  William Voight 
  Supervisor, Rates and Tariffs Section 
  Telecommunications Department  
 
Subject: Staff’s Recommendation to Approve Verizon Enterprise Solutions LLC.’s 

request to Detariff 
    
Date:  November 29, 2011 
 
 
On November 1, 2011 Verizon Enterprise Solutions LLC (Verizon) filed a request to 
detariff its Missouri PSC Tariff Number 4. Verizon states that it files the request pursuant 
to House Bill 338, enacted on July 8, 2011. Verizon further states that its rates, terms, and 
conditions will be posted on its website. 
 
The Telecommunications Department Staff (Staff) has examined Verizon’s proposal and 
finds it in conformance to §392.461 RSMo., which permits detariffing of retail 
telecommunications services. Therefore, Staff recommends approval of the proposal. 
 
 




